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Dear St Andrew’s Community, 

Phoebe Andrew 
Marcella Arshilo 
Michelle Arshilo 
Christopher Asiegbu 
Brianna Carney 
Xavier Carvajal 
Zeluwa Chikwem
Kim Chimbira
Aarya Davuluri 
Hannah Farag 
Isabelle Farag

Ruby Fox
Holly Ghobrial 
Michael Giffney 
Katherine Jing 
Isaac Kaloustian 
Malaar Kaur 
Alexander Kearns 
Gaweem Kouta 
Taireese Lim 
Roman Lototskyi 
Isaac Ma'u

Annika Malaviya 
Georgia Mataupu 
Madelina Mawut 
Ivy McCarthy 
Leah McSweeney
Sienna Morisio 
Skyla Morton 
Liam O'Neill 
Arman Papazian 
Agastya Patel

Congratulations to:
Hayden Straub, senior boys runner-up champion. 
Michael Giffney, 11 year old boys age champion. 
Leah McSweeney, Senior girls runner up champion.

Suraj Patel
Cruz Schwalger 
Ja'Bear Sione 
Hayden Straub 
Cleo Summerton 
Joshua Sun
Isaac Torok 
James Turin 
Benjamin Wilson 
Gabriella Zerafa

Last week we were blessed to have many parents attend our ‘Meet Mr. Bawden and the School
Leadership Team’ afternoon tea. There were many opportunities to speak with the team, share
great stories, and ask relevant questions. Mr. Bawden was overwhelmed with the attention and
humbled by the many parents who attended the event. 

 

Zone Athletics Carnival
This week we celebrate the many talented students who participated in the Zone Athletics
Carnival. I wish to thank Mr. Bawden, Mr. Haynes, and the many parents who supported the
children on the day. I heard we had a great cheer squad. 
Photo highlights from the day can be viewed in this newsletter.

Congratulations to the following students for representing our school with pride and enthusiasm:

Principal's Message

BOOK WEEK PERFORMANCE
This year for Book week the Students will enjoy a permorfance from Meerkat

Productions on Wednesday 16th August.

THERE IS NO DRESS UP BOOK PARADE THIS YEAR



St Mary of the Cross MacKillop Feast Day 
On August 8th, we celebrated the Feast Day of St. Mary McKillop. This 
is always a very special day for Catholics in Australia. I was very
blessed to have visited Penola on a spiritual pilgrimage a few years ago 
and remember walking in her footsteps as I visited the many places 
Mary MacKillop herself walked. The experience of celebrating the 
Eucharist in the same church where Mary prayed and drinking the 
blood of Christ from the chalice Mary drank from will stay in my heart 
forever. 
St Mary of the Cross MacKillop, pray for us. 

Whole School Assembly
Last Friday, August 4th, we celebrated our first assembly for the term. It was lovely to see 
parents and friends in attendance.
 
Urgent Attention 
Enrolments for Kindergarten 2024 are nearing the end of the process. I ask parents who have a
child who is ready for school to please lodge an application form ASAP. Once positions are
filled, your child may not be able to attend. 

LockDown Drill
Last Wednesday, the whole school underwent a Lockdown drill. I am happy to report the
process went very well. 

Things to consider
Just a reminder to please walk your child to the office if they are late to school in the
morning, as a parent or responsible adult needs to sign the student in. 
Please remember that chewing gum is not permitted at school. 

All children need to be in full school uniform each day. If your child is out of uniform for any
reason, please send an explanation note to the class teacher.

Thank you to the parents who listened to our appeal last week and are not waiting at the
fence in the morning. This has lessened the likelihood of your child leaving the school gates

to be with you in the morning.
 

 

St Andrew’s World Cup soccer games 
These games are proving to be quite spectacular. The teams compete
against each other at recess and lunch, with our own great soccer players
refereeing. I wish to thank Mr. Beggs for the enthusiasm and passion he
has shared with the community in organising this fun event for the
children. 



Celebrating good Literature 
'Meerkat Productions' will be
performing for our students on 
Wednesday 16th August, as part of our 
Book Week celebration. I am sure the 
students will be entertained by the 
quality of this performance. 

Bus timetable changes
Please note changes to School Bus Timetables which was effective as of
Monday, July 24th. Timetable can be found in this newsletter.

Lost Property
We have a large collection of uniforms that have no names, and this is 
steadily growing. If your child has misplaced a uniform item, please 
check 'Lost Property' which is in the COLA outside the administration 
office. 

Uniform Awards morning tea 
I am very pleased to inform the community that the next 2
groups of students who have accrued 5 or more awards will join
me for morning tea on Wednesday, August 16th for Years 3-6 and
Thursday, August 17th for Kinder - Year 2. Great effort, children.
 

School Fees
School Fees statements have been posted on 24/07/2023 and the due date for Instalment 3 
is 23/08/2023. Please contact Reshma Kerai on 02 8869 6700 if you have not yet received 
your statement.

Mrs Yvette McGowen
Principal



Dear Parents and Carers,
 
At St Andrew’s Primary, Marayong, we value our strong relationship with 
families and welcome opportunities to communicate with parents and carers. 
We also recognise that email is a fast and convenient way to contact your 
child’s teacher or other school staff.
 
Although staff will read their emails at various times throughout the school 
day, they are generally not expected to respond to emails outside of normal 
working hours. In the case of an emergency, please contact the school office 
on 8869 6700. Our caring team will address your concerns. 

If you wish to contact a staff member, please continue to send your emails to 
standrewsprimary@parra.catholic.edu.au. Your email will be directed to your 
child’s teacher or another relevant staff member. This helps us to have 
confidence that we are aware of any matters needing our attention as a team, 
and that you are connected to the person who can best help. 

Thank you so much for your assistance and understanding.

If you have any questions about the above, please contact Mrs Yvette 
McGowen on 8869 6700.
 

Kind regards
Mrs Yvette McGowen
Principal 

Contacting your child’s teacher and other school staff 



Faith Page Year 2 
Religion

Driving Question 
 Term 3







Student Of The Week
Term 3 Weeks 2 & 3





Zone Athletics Carnival

SPORTS NEWS 

Highlights



Our second hand book shop is looking for 
donations of children's books. 

If you have any children's books in good 
condition, which you no longer require, 
we would love to share them with the 

children.
 You can leave them at the school office 

for Mrs Taylor.
 

Thank you for your generosity.

M
rs

Ta
ylor's BookShop












